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UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 
NORTHERN DISTRICT OF ILLINOIS 
219 SOUTH DEARBORN STREET 
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December 21, 2022 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Friends:  
  

One individual has tested positive for COVID-19.  This individual was last in the building 
on December 20, 2022, on the 2nd and 12th floors.  Individuals who have had contact with this 
individual have been notified.   

 
Like the rest of you, I am beyond tired of COVID, not to mention RSV, the flu, the common 

cold, and every other malady.  Here’s a fun resolution for all of us:  If you are among the large 
group of Americans who have not gotten the latest COVID booster, please do that. Do it today 
and you will be at or near peak immunity when it’s time to come back to work.  Can you imagine 
a whole week without one of these letters?  That would be something to celebrate! 

 
Again, best wishes for the holidays and a very happy new year.    

  
       Yours truly, 
 
 
 
      Rebecca R. Pallmeyer 
      Chief District Judge  
      Chair, Dirksen Courthouse Building Security  
         Committee  


